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History/Related Actions 
At the 2/28/18 Legislative/Advocacy Committee meeting, advocacy supporting federal programs 
was discussed and resulted in the following recommendation: 
 

Frazier stated it’s imperative the AAA Board write to state lawmakers to voice its concerns 
with the proposed FY 2019 Federal Budget. Of greatest concern is how the elimination of 
programs and major cuts to Medicare and Medicaid will adversely impact lower-income 
Seniors. 

 
A motion was made by FRAZIER, seconded by BUNCK, to recommend that the AAA Board 
write  to Senators Tammy Baldwin and Ron Johnson and Representative Mark Pocan to 
express its grave concerns regarding the proposed cuts in funding to programs affecting 
Seniors in the President’s FY 2019 Budget Proposal. The motion carried by the following 
vote: 
 

Ayes 10 BUNCK, DAVIS, FRAZIER, JOSEPHSON, KAUD, MARTIN, MCHONE, 
OLSON, SCHMIDLKOFER, SCHUBACH 

Absent 0  
 
A letter was drafted and attached for your consideration/approval. 
 
Financial/Budget/Other Resource Implications (if any) 
Unknown 
 
Recommendations 
To approve the attached draft letter concerning the President’s FY 2019 Budget Proposal. 
 
Attachments 
President’s FY 2019 Budget Proposal DRAFT Letter 



Proposed President’s FY 2019 Budget Letter DRAFT 
 
To: Senators Baldwin & Johnson and Representative Pocan 
 
On behalf of the Area Agency on Aging of Dane County’s Board of Directors, I am writing to express 
our concern regarding the President’s Fiscal Year 2019 Budget Proposal and its potential impact on 
older adults in Dane County. The proposed cuts are appalling. If approved, this budget will have 
devastating consequences on elder programs that provide vital safety nets for our most vulnerable 
population. The President’s proposed budget is an attack on elders—and is unconscionable. 
 
The entire budget is unacceptable but of special concern are the following: 
• An additional $1 trillion cut to the Medicaid Program (2017-2026) and $237 billion cut to 

Medicare; 
• Estimated $72 billion cut (over 10 years) to the Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) and 

Supplemental Security Income (SSSI) programs; 
• Elimination of the State Health Insurance Assistance Program (SHIP), which provides counselors 

who provide free, state specific assistance; 
• Elimination of the Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCSEP), which helps low-

income seniors find work; 
• Elimination of Corporation for National and Community Service, and with it, Senior Corps, VISTA, 

and AmeriCorps programs; 
• Elimination of state and community block grant programs--Social Services Block Grant, 

Community Service Block Grant, and Community Development Block Grant; 
• Elimination of the Low-Income Home Energy Assistance program, which helps low-income 

households pay for heat and other utilities;  
• Elimination of the Falls Prevention Program and Chronic Disease Self-Management Education 

Program; 
• Elimination of the Commodity Supplemental Food Program (CSFP); which is designed to meet 

the unique nutritional needs of older adults; 
• Cutting $2 million of the Elder Justice Act (EJA) Program, which funds Adult Protective Services 

and Elder Justice Initiative; and 
• Cutting $213 billion over ten years from the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP). 
 
I ask you to stand up for older adults and reject the proposed funding cuts and program 
eliminations that will have serious consequences to the people of Wisconsin. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bill Clausius, Chair 
 
cc: The Honorable Scott Walker, Governor, State of Wisconsin 

Members, Dane County Board of Supervisors 
The Honorable Joe Parisi, Dane County Executive 
Ms. Lynn Green, Director, Dane County Department of Human Services 

 


